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October 23, 2022
Officer Injured After Being Hit By DUI Suspect

 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Just after midnight, a Caldwell Police Officer was traveling west on Chicago Street, while passing through the intersection at Kimball Ave, his patrol car was struck on the left side by a 2003 Chevy Silverado pickup. The pickup failed to stop at the stop sign and struck the patrol car at a high rate of speed, sending the car into the sidewalk near a residence.
 
The Idaho State Police responded at the request of the on-duty CPD supervisor to investigate the crash. Idaho State Police arrested the driver of the pickup, 20-year-old Kenen Hernandez Martinez, for DUI, open container, and failure to purchase a driver’s license.
 
The Officer was treated at the hospital and released hours later. He is expected to make a full recovery and return to work soon.  There were no other injuries. 

Please remember to always wear your seatbelt.
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